
Minutes of the Hathersage Memorial Hall Management Committee
on Zoom, Monday 19th April 2021
1. Present      Martin Robinson, John Anderson, Stuart Carnall, Heather Rogers, Marion Codd, Roger Plank, Pip Fisher, Mick Sykes,  Liz Web, Amanda Foster.  
2. Apologies –  Tim Pritt
3. Minutes              The minutes were agreed.
4. Matters Arising  
              The induction pack will be brought to the next meeting by Pip and Mick.
5. Treasurer’ Report
Stuart reported that thanks to Martin a total of £3,430.00 had been received from Derbyshire Council. Current bank balances are : 
NatWest - £15,106        Charity account £20,254    Total capital £35,350
2020 balance was £26,000, inflated by a grant of £20,000. 2019 balance was £7,758.
Mark Randall the accountant has completed due diligence of our records and is happy to sign off the accounts. The returns will then be sent to the Charity Commission.
Martin now has online banking together with Stuart and Amanda and John will complete the forms to enable him to have access to the account. The bank is still confused about the addresses of trustees and business premises, despite our many attempts to inform them.
6. Bookings Report
Martin thanked John for his hard work in not only dealing with bookings, but also responding to queries about vaccinations. John reported that the vaccination schedule has not been straightforward, leading to payment negotiations. The pharmacy had contracted to pay for the whole building week by week, but now want to pay only when used. The Hall is booked through to July for second vaccinations using the Main Hall, the Sampson Room and the Stanage Hall, but as Covid rules change, other bookings will be taken. The Players should be able to use the Hall for their production in June. 
Martin went through the ACRE update on re-opening including the Risk Assessment (done). Re-opening questionnaire to be sent to users. There are rules for performers, both amateur and professional. From April 12th Parents and Toddlers could return, indoor sports from 17th May and from June 21st all activities.
There was a discussion about contacting hirers on the subject of future bookings. John has already emailed users, most of whom wish to restart in September, but other groups have folded. After the next meeting we may put notices in the Parish magazine, on the notice board and on Facebook to publicise the re-opening.
John expressed his intention of retiring from the role of bookings officer this year and other trustees are looking to step down. Ways of attracting new committee members will be discussed.
7.   Maintenance Report
Hallamshire Heating is concerned about the flue to the boiler in light of the new regulations, but a different flue specialist thinks our system is ok. Brian will be asked for his views and maybe asked to seek other opinions. The inlet pipe and burners on the boiler have been replaced.
Pool staff have seen rats in the vicinity and called the rat catcher. Building rubble has been left behind the boiler house. Heather will arrange a skip for the first week in May. Volunteers to help will be needed.
  A.O.B.
None.
Date of next meeting  -
Monday 14th June 2021 on Zoom at 7.30 pm 
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